SPE-Gulf Coast Section Whistler Blower Policy

In the event that any member of the Gulf Coast Section of the Society of Petroleum Engineers believes that any other person has violated any policy of SPEI or of the Gulf Coast Section, or that the person has put or could potentially put the reputation of the Society or the Section in jeopardy, the following guidelines shall be used to resolve the policy issue in question:

The first action should be to discuss the issue with the person in question.  

If the outcome of that discussion is not satisfactory OR if the member is uncomfortable with making the initial contact, the member may do any of the following (preferably adhering to the order outlined):

· Contact the Executive Committee of the Gulf Coast Section and discuss the issue with the Executive Committee.  

· Contact the Audit Committee of the Gulf Coast Section and discuss the issue with the Audit Committee.  

· Contact either the current President of SPEI or the Executive Director of SPEI in Dallas, Mark Rubin, and discuss the issue with either of them.  Any decisions made by the current President or by Mark Rubin will be final.

At no point in time should any person seek to retaliate against a member because he or she reported a problem concerning possible violations or conflicts.  Members should be able to raise concerns and make reports without fear of reprisal.

- Approved by the SPE GCS Board of Directors, August 2005

